Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HNTB
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise (Enterprise) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: In-Person: Thursday, March 2, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: In-person at the Minneola City Hall, 800 US-27, Minneola, Florida 34715
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Project Identification Number 435786-1
Florida’s Turnpike (SR 91) Widening project from the Minneola Interchange to O’Brien Road in Lake County, Florida
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise will hold a Construction Public Information Meeting for the closure of the Scrub Jay Lane bridge as part of the project widening Florida’s Turnpike/State Road (SR) 91 from the Minneola Interchange to O’Brien Road. This meeting will give interested persons an opportunity to review the closure details and ask questions.
The Scrub Jay Lane bridge will be closed for approximately one year for the demolition and reconstruction of the bridge.
The meeting will be conducted as an informal open house with maps, drawings and other pertinent information available for public review. Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise representatives will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
You may participate in-person on Thursday, March 2, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. at the Minneola City Hall, 800 US-27, Minneola, Florida 34715.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Yasir Mercado, Community Outreach Specialist. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Yasir Mercado, Community Outreach Specialist. If any person requires translation services (free of charge), please also advise the Community Outreach Specialist at least seven (7) days before the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Yasir Mercado, Community Outreach Specialist (WSP), at (954)934-1138 or by email at Yasir Mercado@dot.state.fl.us.
